
Lenawee Health Network (LHN) 

Full Meeting 

Meeting Minutes – June 11, 2020 

 

Attendees (18):  

Name Agency Name Agency 

Juliana Moore Care Pregnancy Center 

ProMedica Diabetes Edu. 

Stacey Tilton ProMedica Farms/Veggie 

Mobile 

Sue Lewis Catholic Charities Frank Nagle ProMedica Bixby/Herrick 

Hospitals 

Chris Rising Family Medical Center Martha York Region 2 Area Agency on Aging 

Cari Rebottaro Lenawee Department on Aging Laura Schultz Pipis United Way of Monroe/Lenawee 

Laura Covey Thome PACE Brian Elliot  DisAbility Connections 

Cynthia Heady Lenawee Community Foundation Beth Deakins YMCA of Lenawee County 

Mary Markle Lenawee Intermediate School 

District 

Jackie Bradley Lenawee Community Mental 

Health Authority 

Kara Dominique Hospice of Lenawee Vickie Pfeifer Michigan State University 

Extension 

David Maxwell Connecting Lenawee Taskforce Madeline DeMarco Lenawee Community Mental 

Health Authority  

  

Frank Nagle called the meeting to order at 8:02 a.m. and conducted roll call. 

 

Agenda Review – No additions requested to the agenda 

 

Minutes Review – Motion by Laura Schultz Pipis, Support by Martha York, with unanimous support.  

 

 

Collective Impact Core Updates: 

 

Core Subgroups: 

- June CIC updates are available on the LHN Google Drive. Please review these updates as you would 

meeting minutes. -> CIC Google Drive. 

 

Building a Trauma Informed Community: 

- No new updates this month.  
 

2020 Census: 

- Census deadline has been extended to October 31, 2020. https://2020census.gov/  

 

 

Leadership Updates: 

2020 Lenawee Community Health Assessment: 

- ProMedica Bixby Hospital has scheduled the 2020 Lenawee Community Health Assessment with 

Hospital Council of Northwest Ohio. Plans include the conduction of Adult and Child surveying and to 

fold MiPHY data into the final assessment. 

- Hospital Council of Northwest Ohio will facilitate the process with LHN Leadership and members 

starting in quarter three of 2020. Final presentation to the community is anticipated in April 2021.  

 

  

 

https://drive.google.com/drive/u/1/folders/1ClKzdkkahYAhnDLl5ubJM-8JAl6GJAYP
https://2020census.gov/


Quality of Life for Older Adults: 

Senior Lifestyle Expo: 

- Department on Aging is evaluating the format and logistics of the Senior Lifestyle Expo in 2020. The 

event traditionally has large crowds congregating to access vendor resources. As a network, how to we 

provide the value of events to residents while following physical distancing and COVID guidelines? 

 

Social Isolation – Friendly Reassurance Program: 

- The Friendly Reassurance program continues for Region 2 AAA. Older adults are contacted by 

volunteers to identify needs and linkages to resources. The program connects with individuals as a 

means to reduce social isolation that may be experienced as well. If you identify an older adult 

experiencing social isolation, please refer them by calling 517-592-1974 or through the following link -> 

https://www.r2aaa.net/index.php/resources/refer-someone. 

   

 

Opioid Addiction and Abuse: 

HRSA RCORP Planning – Lenawee Opioid Response Project 

- HRSA has extended all grantees up to November 30, 2020. The Lenawee Opioid Response Project is 

submitting a request to accept the full extension. 

- Strategic Innovations Group LLC. facilitated the final sustainability planning session on June 3, 2020. A 

draft of the sustainability plan will be submitted to project management by June 19, 2020.  

- LSAPC project based workgroups will begin to assemble in July.   

 

HRSA RCORP Implementation Grant NOFO 

- Application is submitted to HRSA. Notice of Award should be released by August 2020. If awarded, the 

project will start September 1, 2020.  

 

 

Overweight and Obesity Incidence: 

MDHHS 4x4 SPAN – Physical Activity Grant 

- Through the City of Adrian, this project is evaluating the feasibility to implement at grade safety 

crossing enhancements at M-52 and Curtis and Maumee intersection of the Kiwanis Trail near the 

Family Dollar and Comstock Park. 

- Michigan communities have developed signage providing guidance on physical distancing and COVID 

precautions while utilizing local parks and trails. The project will review materials already developed 

and opportunity to tailor signage to Lenawee.  

 

Food Access 

- Region 2 AAA, Department on Aging, and ProMedica Veggie Mobile have collaborated on the USDA 

Fresh Food Distribution. Each week, 50 produce boxes are delivered to ProMedica Farms. Older adults 

accessing the Veggie Mobile and experiencing food access challenges can redeem a box following the 

completion of a program form. Thus far 150 boxes weighing nearly 2,400 pounds has been distributed in 

Lenawee.  

 

Events/Health Screenings 

- United Way of Monroe and Lenawee reports that the April Health Check Event is cancelled. An event is 

tentatively scheduled for the fall.  

 

Evidence-Based Programming  

- MSU-Extension has established online nutrition education series that will continue until the fall. Link to 

register -> https://events.anr.msu.edu/npavirtual/ 

- Region 2 AAA held their first virtual Diabetes PATH workshop. Participation in the virtual platforms 

has been great. 

https://www.r2aaa.net/index.php/resources/refer-someone
https://events.anr.msu.edu/npavirtual/


- ProMedica Diabetes Education offers free support group to the public. This group takes place every 3rd 

Tuesday of the month. If interested, please email Juliana Moore -> Juliana.Moore@ProMedica.org  

  

Emerging Issues: 

- United Way of Monroe/Lenawee has WIFI available in their parking lot for anyone in need of access. 

Project Ramp task force is meeting again and has great support from volunteers.  

- disAbility Connections is conducing an unmet needs survey. The survey is identifying gaps people with 

disabilities are experiencing as COVID-19 has broken out. The link will be shared with members.  

- Region 2 AAA is holding the Safe Haven benefit event on Wednesday. This event is virtual and taking 

place on June 17, 2020 at 4:00 pm.  

- Family Medical Center has resumed dental services. If you identify anyone in need of dental care, please 

refer them to Family Medical Center.  

 

The LHN’s next meeting is scheduled for July 9, 2020 as a Free Conference Call meeting.  

 

Next LHN Leadership meeting is scheduled for June 15, 2020. Via Free Conference Call meeting.  

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Frank Nagle 

Manager Population Health 

LHN Chairperson 

ProMedica Bixby Hospital and Herrick Hospitals 

mailto:Juliana.Moore@ProMedica.org

